HSN Steering Committee Meeting 8.16.21

In attendance: Mike Rood, Tree Clemonds, Becky Miglioratti, Alex Turner, Lauren Wiener, Michelle Fortune, Greta Davis, Tracy Epps, Abby Brown, Connie Sanderson

[bookmark: _GoBack]Treasury Update (Mike Rood):
· Charles Bollinger is our new Treasurer
· We do not have access to Paypal due to the fact that it is tied to the previous treasurer's work email that no longer exists.

Partner's Ending Homelessness Update (Connie)
· finished the renewals
· waiting for the NOFA to be released
· NOFA will provide the information we need to begin the new local process
· previous years focused on permanent housing
· encouraging partners to begin using the learning platform online - trying to get some consistency with training across programs
· all types of trainings, including for HMIS
· will continue to develop modules
· people are paying attention to the newsletter - we are getting questions
· there will not be a newsletter on the 22nd
· Emergency Housing Vouchers
· Up and running
· 175 submitted for 115 vouchers
· going through to determine eligibility

Discussion about Eviction Moratorium:
· moratorium extended 2 months
· Monroe County is ahead in implementing and getting funds out

Discussion about the use of the newsletter:
· confirming that the newsletter will not be used for fundraising

Steering Committee Update/Term Renewals:
· Abby Brown's seat is expiring - she is interested in staying on (MH)
· Craig Johnson's seat is expiring (Training)
· Mike & Tree (Co-chairs) up for renewal
· Michelle Fortune is retiring in March 2022 (Law Enforcement)
· recruit Natalia?

Impact of COVID (including eviction prevention):
· landlords will be required to sign an agreement that if they accept the arrears that they will not evict the tenant for 90 days from the last month paid
· Providence is working on mediation with landlords and tenants
· What are the reasons there is still so much conflict?
· tenants vacating and leaving other people behind
· in addition to not paying the rent, also not following other parts of the lease
· rents are increasing and people can't afford it
· The issues that kept families and individuals in unstable housing pre-COVID are still there
· A Place of Hope will not be reopening
· Family shelters are filling back up again
· Are there opportunities to provide financial literacy trainings to families?
· when families contact 211 for eviction prevention they are also connected to financial literacy programming
· All of these issues will guide the conversations in HSN for the first part of the year

Speakers/Focus for upcoming year:
· Chronic homeless/parking garage concerns (increasing numbers)
· the numbers are down
· all the parking garages are not experiencing homeless people staying there
· 2 tents in Washington Square
· businesses and residents are concerned about loitering, urination, etc.
· the County is working on contracting with the riverside hotel to serve known downtown homeless people - to then get them into adequate housing
· Recent bb gun shooting of 2 unsheltered homeless
· Mental Health Policy related to homeless persons not working well
· YWCA has a pilot program with U of R - 4 beds for homeless people discharged from CPEP or Psych unit that is working well
· hospitals not admitting people who are experiencing significant MH crisis
· how do we get MH services out into the programs/community
· Family beds currently full
· Focus on homeless youth
· Code Blue, helping to improve communication monthly at meetings
· warming centers again this year
· create business-size cards with the locations
· no transportation services for the warming centers
· Traditional shelters, losing revenue
· Malik Evans invite
· DSS Plans update:
· St. Paul lease up in 4 years and County does not intend to renew
· DSS will be conducting a total reorganization
· The waiver to not have to meet in person for assistance is now permanent
· Denise Read has accepted a promotion to Deputy Commissioner
· Invite Dr. Aycock to speak
· to discuss opportunities to have MH put into programs

Discussion about meetings:
· Zoom seems to allow for more participation, especially front-line staff and consumers
· helpful to have someone monitor the zoom chat and call out questions

County Youth Advisory Workgroup
· renewing the workgroup
· new positions at the Youth Bureau focusing on juvenile justice and youth exiting foster care

Press release and social media messaging
· when are there times when HSN could respond

House of Mercy is closing on the 21st for women to renovate the bathroom.  Not sure where they are going to go?

Invite Harry Murray to speak.

New Transitional Housing programs opening up for homeless youth that we want to learn more about - not familiar with the organizations.

It is anticipated that the new school year will see an increase in families needing assistance through McKinney-Vento - 2,200 children last year were in need.

RFA for sex offender housing (also MH, arson) will be coming out soon.



